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This is an extremely busy time for both students and 

staff, with end of year assessments being finalised. 

Students must continue to make effective use of 

every minute in the classroom and during home 

study time until the end of the year, whilst utilising 

the school’s greatest resource - their teachers. 

In this newsletter, there are examples of the great teaching and 

learning experiences currently taking place. 

HSC Completed 

Year 12 have now completed their HSC external examinations and it 

has been with great pride to hear from Mrs Schwager, our NESA HSC 

Presiding Officer, that our students enthusiastically tackled their 

examinations with great diligence and commitment. As the 

supervisor of the HSC examinations at Muirfield for more than 10 

years, this is the final year that Mrs Schwager will take on this role. We 

thank her for her continued service to NESA and to Muirfield. We 

appreciate her efficient administration and organisation skills, and 

for providing a friendly and reassuring face to the many students 

who have entered her examination room over the years.  

Congratulations are extended to all our HSC students who are now 

able to relax and unwind as we all eagerly await the results, which 

will be released on Friday 18 December. ATAR results will be 

available on the UAC site on the same day. We look forward to our 

Year 12 students joining us on this day at 11.00am for a celebratory 

BBQ lunch in the senior courtyard.  
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Year 11 and so it begins for you ...  

This term, our Year 11 students began their HSC studies in earnest. Students 

have been given a copy of the HSC Assessment Policy and it is vital that 

students take time to understand the rules, policies and procedures outlined 

in the booklet. Assessment schedules, including dates due for all tasks, are 

also included.  

All classwork and assessment from Day 1 of Term 4 contributes to the 

successful award of the HSC. Some students are taking up the challenge of 

extension courses, while others are consolidating their curriculum pattern and 

opting to continue courses best suited to their skills and abilities. All Year 11 

must maintain their focus and work hard right to the end of Term 4. 

 

End of 2020 and Start of 2021 Arrangements 

School will conclude for summer holidays on Wednesday 16 December. A 

reminder that the Department of Education has changed the scheduling of 

Staff Development Days (SDDs) in 2021.  

Term 1 2021 will commence with the first two days being SDDs, whereas the 

two SDDs at the end of Term 4 have reduced to one. Terms 2 and 3 will 

remain the same, with each of them commencing with a Staff Development 

Day.  

• Years 7, 11 and 12 will recommence school on Friday 29 January,  

• Years 8, 9 and 10 to follow on Monday 1 February. 

A copy of the 2021 School Calendar can be found on page 21 of this 

newsletter. 
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Presentation Assembly 

Traditionally at Muirfield, our end of year Presentation Ceremony is 

conducted in the evening, with parents welcome to join us in our school hall 

to celebrate student achievement.   

Recent Department of Education policy has allowed functions of this type to 

go ahead, however schools will need to comply with COVID-19 Safety Plans 

which include the requirement for 4 square metres of space per person 

attending regardless of their age.  

Unfortunately, the Muirfield school hall cannot cater for 

this distancing rule. As such, our Presentation Assembly 

has been rescheduled to 10am on Tuesday 15 

December for students only. We are investigating ways 

to stream this ceremony live to parents so they can 

share in this rewarding and wonderful day of 

recognition. Further information will be sent home to 

parents later in the term.  

Due to the COVID-19 restrictions, Summer Arts will be a 

virtual presentation. More details will be sent home shortly.  

 

NAIDOC Week and Remembrance Day 

At Muirfield, we acknowledge that we are on Dharug land, whose people 

are the traditional custodians of the land we learn on. The cultures and 

customs of all nations, particularly the Dharug, have 

nurtured and continue to nurture this land since the 

Dreaming.  

This always was and always will be Aboriginal land. We 

recognise Aboriginal Australians’ continuing connection 
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to the country, water and community. We pay our respect to elders, past, 

present and emerging.  

This week marks NAIDOC week 2020. The 

theme is Always Was, Always Will Be and 

reflects the connection Aboriginal and 

Torres Strait Islander peoples have had 

with the land. Members of our SRC spoke 

poignantly at our whole school assembly 

about the struggles of indigenous 

Australians and acknowledged their 

history, culture and achievements.  

NAIDOC Week assembly also coincided 

with Remembrance Day. At 11am on 11 

November, the Last Post was expertly 

played by Year 11 student, Tolstoy Wilkinson, and could be heard in every 

classroom through our new speaker system. This followed by a minute of 

silence, dedicated to the deceased, especially for soldiers who died 

fighting to protect our nation. 

 

 

 

Page 4 Muirfield Matters 



 

 

 

Page 5 

Uniform 

During this year, the value of parent and community support has been 

immeasurable to the staff and the school, particularly through the 

challenges presented by COVID. Some family’s circumstances have 

changed and are in need of support with uniforms. If you have unwanted 

uniform items we are requesting that you please donate these to the school. 

In particular we need bigger size (Year 12) but would appreciate all 

donations.  

 

Staff Recognition 

On Friday 30 October, Australia celebrated World Teachers' Day. The Senior 

Executive would like to take this opportunity to thank the inspiring staff of 

Muirfield for their dedication to our students.  

Like any job, teaching has its 

challenges, but the rewards and 

overwhelming feelings of satisfaction 

are what motivates our teachers to 

go above and beyond to support our 

students. The high expectations we 

set for of our students, and their ability 

to meet and go beyond these, keeps 

us raising the bar.  
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SRC Morning Tea Meetings With Ms. Reeves 
 

Year 7-9 SRC students have been having morning tea with Ms. Reeves over the 

past three weeks to discuss a variety of important issues including changes to the 

Year 7 playground area, the possible implementation of a school recycling 

program and the introduction of school activities that could be held to help 

students develop a sense of belonging.  Ms Reeves also sought student input into 

uniform changes proposed by the P&C. 

 

Overall, the SRC students have found these meetings highly rewarding as they 

have been able to further discuss ideas with other students in their year group.  

 

"As part of being in the SRC, Ms. Reeves has 

suggested that we come up with new ideas for a 

landscaper who will be visiting our school. The SRC 

students are currently discussing ideas on what we 

would like. We are also going around to other Year 

7s and asking for their opinions and what they 

would like. We can’t wait to see how this is all 

going to turn out with new handball courts and 

new seating arrangements." - Kaley (Year 7) 

 

"The SRC’s meetings with Ms Reeves over the 

last few weeks have gone really well. We’ve 

discussed ideas and opinions from many 

people in our grade, on topics such as the new 

uniforms, the upgrade for different parts of our 

school and events that we can hold to create 

a sense of belonging. It has been great to 

share our thoughts with those who can make a 

difference." - Isla (Year 8 SRC) 



 

"Not long after getting elected, we got to do 

something that was important so we could have 

an impact on the school and in this case, we had 

a meeting with Ms. Reeves to discuss changes to 

the school uniform. Overall, this experience was 

fun and gave the SRC members a way to have 

input and talk to the principal of the school." 

-Hugo (Year 7 SRC) 

 

"As SRC have been having meetings with 

Ms. Reeves, we have been discussing about 

material alterations to the uniform, so that 

students can be more active and 

comfortable during the day. As the SRC 

have been agreeing and critiquing to some 

of the new uniform offers, we are very 

excited to see what our uniform will look like 

in the future!" - Bianca (Year 8 SRC) 

 

"I tried out for the SRC for two reasons. One was to allow me to make a difference to 

Muirfield more easily. This factor is very important to me, as I want to do something that 

will really bring change in my coming years, as owning a shiny car and a nice house is not 

enough for me personally, especially when the world is in such a dire place. Another 

reason was to learn skills such as leadership and working under pressure, which will serve 

me crucially in the coming years. So far, my experience in the SRC has been a hectic yet 

extremely fun one and I am already beginning to learn some new skills. Thinking about it 

though, when I had the meeting for the change of uniform, I probably should have 

campaigned for longer options to be available, because since I have legs the size of tree 

trunks, I don't think I will get to enjoy long pants in Year 12." - Varun (Year 8 SRC) 



YEAR 7 History  

Mummification -  a Hands on Experience 

 

In History, Year 7 have been learning about funerary customs 

and mummification as a part of their study of Ancient Egypt.  

As a method of  demonstrating their knowledge, students got 

a first hand experience of mummification. They constructed 

their own 'mummies' by mummifying toy dolls and designing 

sarcophagi worthy enough for a Pharaoh. The winners from 

each class got to 'mummify' their teammates. 

This required large amount of white toilet paper that proved 

as tricky to wrap as the actual linen. This enabled the 

students to experience the challenges associated with this 

mummification process. And of course there was great mirth 

had by all.  

Our mummies also agreed that it was an interesting 

experience. Note: no students were harmed during this task. 

- Ms. Millett, HSIE Teacher 

 



YEAR 9 COMMERCE ‘GO TO THE POLLS’ 
 

In Commerce the key learning concept of Civics and Citizenship was an opportunity for 

our students to learn about elections and voting. Our 2020 Year 9 Commerce students 

participated in an election campaign task over 5 weeks.  

 

In small groups, students from the two classes formed their own political parties, 

developed policies, produced media and participated in campaign launches and 

debates. This concluded on 30th October where 60 students participated in an authentic 

Election Day voting process. This was a vibrant and enthusiastic process on the day that 

reflected the interest that the students had learnt from their studies. 

 

Congratulations to the winners, the ‘Central Independent Party’, comprised of party 

members; Lucas Albaracin, Sophie Balada-Gray, Ryan Calvar, Timothy Lee, Jessica Zann. 

The students in both classes would also like to acknowledge and thank Mr Hofman for all 

the preparation he put into this task, leading up to the election and on the day of voting. 

 

Here is a sample of the great work students put together. 



Google undertook a virtual visit for year 10 

Information and Software Technology class with a 

focus on careers. Students were treated to gifts sent 

by Google to the school in the form of informative 

books, pens, and Google sunglasses. Some students 

showed their Google pride and wore the sunglasses 

during the visit! Alex, Sam, Jakub and Dion from 

Google ran the session for us. 

 

Sam introduced the class to what it looks like to work for Google in the Sydney office. 

We had an inside look into the workspaces, cafes, eatery with a Sydney harbour view, 

breakout room, cinema room, and even nap rooms! 

 

Jakub and Dion helped answer questions to our students in a Q&A. The Google team 

answered questions related to such topics as university studies, ethical practices, worker 

age requirements, setting goals to make dreams come true, Google related projects, 

information use and legal teams. Special thanks to the Google team for their time to 

provide valuable insight and inspiration to the class. 

 

-  Mr. Hallab, Technological and  

Applied Studies Teacher 

Virtual Visit to Year 10 Information & Software Technology Class 



HSC Design and Technology Major Design Projects  

 

"Recently our HSC Design and Technology students submitted their Major Design 

Project (MDP). All students faced a difficult time this year due to the 

global pandemic, however, this did not stop our Muirfield students in successfully 

completing their MDP's. Keep scrolling through this article to see images and a 

description of what each student made.   

- Ms. Nercessian, Technological and Applied Studies Teacher 

 

"As designers, we are also constantly 

seeking ways to up cycle, re-

purpose or recycle unwanted items. I 

designed and produced a resin 

side board table using repurposed 

timber train sleepers. The product 

integrated an aurdino board which was 

coded to switch between multi coloured 

LED lights. Additionally, I integrated a USB 

port and power point to 

conveniently charge any devices."  

- Archie, Year 12 2020 

 

"I discovered a gap in the current market 

where there is a significant lack of 

aesthetically appealing compression that 

assist in supporting women with tendinitis, 

rickets/osteomalacia and chondromalacia 

patella. For my MDP, I designed and 

manufactured compressive leggings that 

supported key areas these conditions can be 

found in women aged 15+."   

- Keira, Year 12 2020 



HSC Design and Technology Major Design Projects  

"I discovered the opportunity for my MDP when I 

came across the tiny house movement. This is 

when individuals or families are looking to 

downsize their life into a more affordable 

and compact lifestyle. As a result, buyers tend 

to look for aesthetically appealing 

affordable furniture. For my MDP, I designed and 

produced a compact up cycled coffee table 

made from unwanted timber palettes."  

- Aden, Year 12 2020 

 

"For my MDP, I designed and produced a secure 

and sheltered POD for the homeless to sleep in, 

inspired by Japanese capsule hotels. The 

prototype was 3D printed and placed into a three 

dimensional model of 

a situational environment, based 

in Woolloomooloo, Sydney where there are 

nearby support facilities."  

- Noah, Year 12 2020 
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COMMUNITY ANNOUNCEMENTS 
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P&C News 

Due to the current health restrictions, all P&C meetings are cancelled until 

further notice. If you would like to contact the P&C, please email us 

on muirfield.p.and.c@gmail.com.  

Charmaine Hetem                                                                                                         

P&C President 

 

School Uniform Shop  

The Uniform Shop is now open to students and parents.  

Our hours are now Monday 12:30pm - 1:30pm & in the evening on Monday 

7th Dec 5:30pm - 7:00m 

 

You can continue to purchase online in the usual manner.  

 

Black fleece jackets are now a standard stocked Item and available from 

the Uniform Shop and via the Qkr app. 

 

 Uniform orders can ONLY be placed via the Qkr app or from the Uniform 

Shop. Please DO NOT hand in order forms to the office, If you have any 

issues please feel free to contact the uniform shop directly via email at 

mfh.pnc.uniform@gmail.com. 

 

 We thank you for your patience at this time. 

P&C & Uniform Shop News 



TERM  4 
TRADING  HOURS 

 
Every Monday 
12:30 - 1:30pm 

 
1st Monday of the Month 

5:30pm - 7:00pm 

2020 Additional Trading Hours 
 Times 

Monday 30th November 2020 12:30pm - 1:30pm 

Tuesday 1st December 2020 
(Year 7 2021 Orientation Day) 

1:00pm - 2:30pm  

QKR COLLECTION ONLY 

Monday 7th December 2020 
12:30pm - 1:30pm  

& 5:30pm - 7:00pm 

Monday 14th December 2020 
12:30pm - 1:30pm  

LAST DAY OPEN FOR 2020 

MUIRFIELD HIGH SCHOOL UNIFORM SHOP 

2021 Additional Trading Hours 

 Times 

Wednesday 27th January 2021 
Staff Professional Development Day 

9:00 - 12:00pm  

& 5:30pm - 7:00pm 

Thursday 28th January 2021 
Staff Professional Development Day 

9:00 - 12:00pm 

Friday 29th January 2021 
1st Day Back Year 7, 11, &12 

8:00am - 10:00am 

Monday 1st January 2021 
1st Day Back Year 8, 9, &10 

7:30am - 9:00am  

& 12:30pm - 1:30pm  



MUIRFIELD HIGH SCHOOL UNIFORM SHOP 

What if I don't have a smart phone?  
You can use Qkr! online. Go to  http://qkr-store.qkrschool.com/store (or Google: qkr australia) 
and enter Muirfield in the search field. You will need to register, add a child and you will then 
be able to order uniforms online. 
 
Questions about using Qkr!?  
If you require further information or have any concerns, please email Muirfield P&C Assoc. 
Uniform Shop Committee on mhs.pnc.uniform@gmail.com.  
 
**Please note that Uniform Shop orders CANNOT be made via the ‘Muirfield High School’ 
website payment system. 

http://qkr-store.qkrschool.com/store
mailto:mhs.pnc.uniform@gmail.com


UNIFORM SHOP PRICE LIST 
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Come and play in a club that includes  

Everyone as part of a team! 

* All ages * All abilities * Boys and girls teams 

Play on Sundays. Train on Thursday nights. Home ground is Old Kings Oval   

in Parramatta Park.    For more info please contact Brad 0420 549 838     
president@parramattalions.com.au                  parramattalionsjafc.teamapp.com 
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